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Friday, May 15, 2020

COVID-19 Update: Stay-At-Home Order Extended
Until June 1

Dear Prince Georgians:

We are still under the threat of this virus. For the second week in row, an average of nine
Prince Georgians are dying each day of COVID-19. These are our neighbors, our friends,
our parents, our brothers and sisters, and our loved ones. We have more than 11,100 cases




of COVID-19 in Prince George’s County, and 373 deaths. These are heart-breaking
numbers.

As you may be aware, Governor Hogan announced Wednesday that his Stay-At-Home
Order will be lifted, with some restrictions still in place. He also announced that counties
may keep restrictions in place if they are not ready to reopen. In Prince George’s County,
our numbers are not declining. In fact, they haven’t even begun to plateau.

Prince George’s County is not ready to reopen, and because of that, yesterday | signed an
Executive Order that extends the Stay-At-Home Order through June 1, 2020 (a copy of the
order can be found here). This order extends what was in place at the State level. This
means for Prince George’s County, we will continue to stay home except for essential
activities, such as going to the grocery store, picking up prescriptions, and going to medical
appointments. Non-essential businesses will remain closed. Restaurants in the County will
still only be able to provide delivery or curbside pick-up. Churches and other religious
facilities must continue holding virtual services.

We normally have a total of 81 ICU beds available in our hospitals, but we have been
required to increase our bed capacity and right now, we have 113 ICU beds, with about 70
of those being COVID-19 patients. We are operating on average at 80% capacity in our ICU
units across the County. Just this past weekend, we reached a new high of 192 COVID
positive patients in acute care in our hospitals. Although we have seen a slight reduction in
the growth of new cases, we will need to see that decline for 14 straight days before we can
even begin to consider reopening.

To safely reopen, we have developed five pillars that we will need to meet. We need to
reduce the curve, we need to continue to ensure that our healthcare system has the
capacity to serve our residents for COVID-19 and non-COVID-19 needs, we need adequate
testing for our residents, we need more contact tracers, and we need more personal
protective equipment (PPE). We must meet several measures under these pillars to be able
to reopen, such as a two-week decline in both new cases and deaths due to COVID-19, a
two-week decline in hospitalizations, and the capacity to conduct at least 9,000 tests per
week.

| want to note that we are not ready to reopen because, quite frankly, we do not have the
resources that we need to meet the above metrics. We continue to stand in partnership with
the State and are ready to work with them. We have been asking for the materials we need
— from tests to PPE — in order to care for Prince Georgians, who are also Marylanders. Just
as it is the federal government’s responsibility to provide resources to the states, it is the
state’s responsibility to provide those resources to its jurisdictions.




We continue to seek that assistance from our State partners. At this point, we have already
done our part, and will continue to do so. We have been working to purchase as many tests
as we can from private labs. In fact, Prince George’s County has tested more residents than
any other jurisdiction in the State at this point in time. While we will continue to do
everything we can to acquire the resources needed to meet the metrics to safely reopen, we
will continue to ask the State to step up and do its part to ensure Prince Georgians receive
those resources.

We are suffering in our County. To our residents, | assure you | am working for you and will
continue to do everything in my power to keep you and those you love safe. To our business
community, | know you are hurting, too. We are one of the economic engines of this State,
so when your doors are closed, not only does it impact our local economy, but our State’s
economy.

However, if we don’t make sure that people are healthy first, it will have a much more
significant impact on our small businesses, and our local economy, over the long run. Right
now, the science tells us that if we open our doors at this moment, not only will we lose
more money, but we will lose more Prince Georgians.

| know we all want to be with our families and friends. | know this because | want this, too. |
miss gathering with those | love and | miss being able to worship with others. My heart
breaks for all who are suffering from this virus, grieving the loss of loved ones and
experiencing the loneliness and anxiety that has come with this pandemic. However, what |
know is that COVID-19 will not have the final say. We need you to continue to stay home as
much as possible, continue to wear face coverings when in stores and on public
transportation, and continue to practice social distancing. While we are still trying to weather
this storm, | promise you that we will get through it together.

Yours in service,
Angela Alsobrooks

Prince George’s County Executive

COVID-19 Updates

Stay-At-Home Order Extended Until June 1
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County Executive Alsobrooks is extending the Stay-At-Home Order until
JUNE 1, 2020.
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Yesterday, County Executive Alsobrooks issued a Stay-At-Home Executive Order effective
through June 1, 2020 (a copy of the order can be found here). This Order essentially
extends the Stay-At-Home Order that has been in place statewide since March 30, 2020.
Residents must stay at home except for essential reasons such as seeking medical care,
getting groceries, or picking up prescriptions. Non-essential businesses will remain closed.
Restaurants will still only be able to provide delivery or curbside pick-up. Churches and
other religious facilities must continue holding worship services virtually.

When going to stores or when on public transportation, please remember to wear face
coverings and stay at least six feet away from others. The extension of the Stay-At-Home
Order will ensure our County has additional time to flatten the curve and meet the metrics
needed in order to safely reopen. Some of these metrics include a two-week decline in both
new cases and deaths due to COVID-19, a two-week decline in hospitalizations, and the
capacity to test at least 9,000 residents a week. To view current COVID-19 data for Prince
George’s County, please click here.

COVID-19 Testing Available
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New Testing Site

The FedExField COVID-19 Screening Site HEALTH
is closed as of Wednesday, April 29th. A IE

Beginning Monday, May 4th

COVID-19 testing operations will fully move to the
Prince George’s County Health Department’s Cheverly Clinic.

Hours of Operation:
Monday-Friday ~ 10:00 AM - 3:00 PM

.

1ease Testing is available by APPOINTMENT ONLY.
ﬂata“ You must call our hotline to be seen at this site.

If you are sick, DO NOT WAIT to If you are tested for COVID-19,
get medical care, especially if it DO NOT WAIT for your results te
is difficult to breathe. get medical care if your
Symptoms worsen.

5 COVID-18 testing at our testing

COVID-19 testing at our testin
facility is available regardless of 4' facility is free faar bl g

insurance coverage. regardless of insurance coverage.

For more information about COVID-19, please visit: health.mypgc.us/coronavirus

If you are experiencing symptoms of =1 \
COVID-19 (cough, shortness of breath, ﬂﬂ [ﬂJTLHB‘{IE

fever) and need COVID-19 testing,

please call our hotline: 301-883-6627




We are offering free COVID-19 testing for residents, including those without health
insurance or access to a primary care physician. Testing is by appointment only at our
Health Department’s Cheverly Clinic. At this time, only those who meet CDC testing
guidelines are able to receive testing. If you are feeling symptoms of COVID-19, such as
cough, fever, shortness of breath, muscle pains, headache, or new loss of taste or smell,
call our hotline at 301-883-6627 for screening. The hotline is available from 8:00 AM to 8:00
PM daily.

Food Assistance Resources

CVID-19 Food Distribution Locations
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There are a number of resources available to help our residents who are experiencing food

insecurity. We are maintaining a map of food pantries in Prince George’s County. The list is
updated regularly, so check back frequently to find the pantry nearest you.

The Capital Area Food Bank also has a number of food pantries and distribution sites that
are operating. Please check out their website for more information. The Prince George's
Food Equity Council is also maintaining a list of food resources. Click here for more
information.




Mental Health Resources
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Mental Health Awareness Month Webinars

In recognition of National Mental Health Awareness Month, the County
Executive's Health and Human Services team is hosting a series of
virtual mental health mini-webinars. Sessions will be held every Thursday
throughout the month of May and are open to the entire community.

May 7th  11:00 am: Students' Emotional Health amidst COVID-19
1:00 pm: Mental Health and Domestic Viclence

‘May 14th  11:00 am: Managing Stress and Staying Connected
During COVID-18

12:00 pm: County Executive Angela Alsobrooks Hosts i
Community Meeting for Mental Health Awareness Ilc;mutli'*H {;-

JUL
¥

May 21st 10:00 am: Emotional Self-Care for First Hespnndajﬁxiﬁ Lo
12:00 pm: Youth Wellness and Coping = B

May 28th 11:00 am: Grief and Vicarious [Indirect] Trauma
12:00 pm: Early Childhood and Social Emotional Health

Zoom Link: https://bit.ly/MentalHealthWebinars
Email: mentalhealth@co.pg.md.us




May is Mental Health Awareness Month, and mental health is even more critical during this
pandemic. Living in the uncertain times of COVID-19 is causing increased anxiety and
stress for many people. If you or a loved one is struggling with feelings of sadness,
depression, anxiety or self-harm, please know that help is available. You can call the
Disaster Distress Helpline at 1-800-985-5990, or text “TalkWithUs” to 66746. You can also
reach out to the Maryland Helpline by calling 211 or by texting 741741 any time, for any kind
of crisis.

We also continue to host weekly mental health mini-webinars throughout the month of May.
See the graphic above for a schedule of events. If you would like to join any of these mini-
webinars, please visit https:/bit.ly/MentalHealth\Webinars at the appropriate date and time.

June 2 Primary Election

PRINCE GEORGE'S COUNTY BOARD OF ELECTIONS
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SAVE LIVES. STAY HOME. VOTE FROM HOME.

Our State primary election is coming up on June 2. Due to COVID-19, it is also being
conducted primarily by mail-in ballot this year. Ballots should be arriving in the mail for
registered voters. If you are not registered to vote, the deadline to register is May 27. Visit

our Board of Elections at elections.mypgc.us for more information on this election, the vote-
by-mail process, and how to register to vote.

County Government Updates

Department of Social Services




KEEPING CHILDREN SAFE re;
DURING COVID - 19 Semel

Help Parents Reduce Stress

Some parents may be under a lot of stress
during these times. Communicate with
them often and be sure to show support
when listening to their struggles.

Find Different Ways to Connect

Go virtual, many social media and video
conferencing apps allow family members and
friends to check-in with parents and children.
Make a phone call to check on the well-being
of the child, or practice social distancing when
visiting.

Exploring Resources

Asking for help isn't always easy and
parents may need help finding additional
resources during these times. Parents may
apply for additional resources at
mydhrbenefits.dhr.state.md.us

How to Report

Knowing the signs of child abuse and neglect is
a responsibility for all adults. When you notice
suspicious behaviors between a child and a
parent, it is important to report it by calling
301-909-2450, RECOGNIZE. REACT. REPORT!

Source: Krod Learning Group

www.pgcsafekids.org




As the entity responsible for investigations of child abuse and neglect, the Prince George's
County Department of Social Services (PGCDSS) is concerned about the decrease in
reporting due to COVID-19. PGCDSS needs everyone in our community to play a part in
protecting our children. There are resources available for families through our partners.
The Family Tree is one such partner that offers a 24-hour Parenting Helpline, along with an
online chat feature. Services include not only emotional support and guidance during times
of stress, but also a clearinghouse of vital resources within the community. To receive help
via the helpline, please call 1-800-243-7337.

May is Foster Care Awareness Month, and right now the Prince George’s County
Department of Social Services is waiting for someone like you to help change a child’s life.
Foster parents aren’t replacements, they’re extra support for children and their families in
need. If you live in Prince George’s County and you want more information on how to be a
foster parent, call 301-909-2300.

Department of Permitting, Inspections &
Enforcement

A 2020

SAFER Communities,

e “"m SAFER World

The Department of Permitting, Inspections and Enforcement (DPIE) announces that this

year marks the 40t anniversary of Building Safety Month, which focuses attention on safety
in construction and building maintenance. Building Safety Month was created by the
International Code Council (ICC), a trade organization that establishes construction safety
codes.

This year’s month-long commemoration, during the COVID-19 pandemic, takes place as
DPIE has implemented a number of initiatives to keep the public and staff safe while
continuing to serve the residential and commercial customers who require the agency’s
assistance. Among those initiatives are virtual inspections, which allow inspectors to work




with customers remotely. DPIE staffers also continue to do limited on-site inspections while
taking precautions such as wearing masks and following social distancing requirements.

During Building Safety Month, DPIE urges residential and business customers to celebrate
building and construction professionals and the processes in place to guarantee the safety
of building projects in Prince George’s County and elsewhere. For more information,

visit DPIE's website. For more information on the ICC or Building Safety Month, visit

the International Code Council website.

Prince George’s Proud Moments

Basketball County: In the Water

A SHOWTIME SPORTS"
DOCUMENTARY FILM

BASKETBAL
LOUNTY:

g IN THERWAT
Fasy ﬁlTTEH’WA‘rM R

FRIDAY, MAY 45 AT 9 PM

TAG @PGCMLS 1BASKETEALLCOUNTY

We are Prince George’s Proud of the incredible athletes who come from Prince George’s
County. The new upcoming documentary about Prince George’s County’s basketball talent,
“Basketball County: In the Water”, premieres tonight on Showtime. We are especially
excited about this documentary as it is directed and produced by Prince Georgians! Join the
Prince George’s County Memorial Library System’s watch party on Twitter at 9:00 PM




tonight, May 15, using their tag @PGCMLS and hashtag #BasketballCounty to join the
conversation.

The Furlough Cheesecake Featured on National
News

Many of you may remember the story about The Furlough Cheesecake, a business started
by Prince Georgians Nikki Howard and Jagi Wright during the 2018-2019 federal
government shutdown. Better known as “The Cheesecake Sisters,” they were recently
featured on the national news for their work to use their kitchen to cook meals for the
homeless during the COVID-19 pandemic. Nikki and Jagi continue to make us Prince
George’s Proud as a shining example of the compassion of Prince Georgians. Watch our
video here.

2020 Census

Census Art Break
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Art Lesson With Paint It Klds Studio’s Kate Jones! @a

Join us for a Census Art Break! Grab your art supplies and enjoy a free art lesson from
Paint It Kids Studio. Parents, while your kids are drawing along, take a few minutes to
complete your Census. If you want to get an early start on some drawings, there are some
already posted. The Census Art Break will be hosted at 1:00 PM on May 15, 22 and 29 on
the Paint it Kids YouTube channel here.

If you want to go ahead and complete your Census before the Census Art Break, please
visit my2020Census.gov or call 844-330-2020.

State of Maryland Updates




Did you have COVID-19? The State of Maryland invites you to join COVIDConnect, where
you can share experiences with other survivors, promote action, and find support.

The State of Maryland has acknowledged significant issues with the rollout of its new
unemployment insurance online application system. They have recently implemented a
virtual waiting line that includes estimated wait times. To read more about the changes
they’ve made as well as to access the application system, visit their website here.

Unfortunately, there are those who will try to take advantage of the pandemic through illegal
practices like scams and price-gouging. Price-gouging is illegal. If you see it, report it
the Office of the Attorney General.

Additional Graphics & Materials

Cheltenham Veterans Cemetery Reopens with
Limited Hours
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Maryland Veterans Cemetery Open
with Limited Hours

The State Veterans Affairs Cemetery located at
Cheltenham is open to visitors with limited hours
until further notice.

Monday-Friday: 1:00 PM - 4:45 PM
Saturday-Sunday: 8:00 AM - 4:45 PM

Administrative buildings, shelters, and restrooms
will remain closed. If you are visiting the cemetery,
please be sure to practice social distancing

{6 feet of distance between yourself and others).

For more information, please visit: veterans.maryland.gov
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HIV & COVID-19 Fact Sheet
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WHAT TO KNOW
ABOUT

HIV AND COVID-19

ARE PEOPLE LIVING WITH HIV AT
GREATER RISK?

The risk for people with HIV getting
very sick is greatest in:

B People with a low CD4 cell count
® People with a higher viral load

® People not on HIV treatment
HOW CAN PEOPLE LIVING WITH

HIV PROTECT THEMSELVES FROM
COVID-19?

m Hawve a 30- to 90-day supply of your
HIY medication
Arrange for telehealth services with
your doctor, if possible
If vou become sick, do not wait to
seek medical care

Practice physical distancing from
others (at least & feet);, connect with
friends ar family online

ALSO, FOLLOW THESE IMPORTANT
GEMERAL GUIDELINES TO STAY
PROTECTED:

Wash your hands often

Stay at home as much as possible

Wear a face cover if yvou go to the
store or use public transit

Maintain a strong immuneg system:
get rest, eat right, reduce stress




COVID-19 Scams

Now is the time to be mindful of scams that may occur through email, text,
phone calls, mail or in-person. Here are tips to help you remain vigilant:

There are no
door-to-door
coronavirus tests
being offered

Utility companies
or your bank will
never call you for
your personal
information

Before donating
te a charity, check
with the Maryland

Secretary of
State’s Office al
410-974-5521
te make sure a

charity is
registered

The Social
Security
Administration
will never call
you asking for
money

WATCH FOR
FAKE PRODUCTS -
there are no
vaccines for
coronavirus
at this time

IFITIS
TOO GOOD TO
BE TRUE, THEN

IT LIKELY IS




GET HELP: Call (410) 576-6300 LEARN MORE: Visit www.marylandattorneygeneral.gov/




